
Dear friends and family,

As I write this, the bright colors of autumn have started to 
fade and winter is approaching. It is also election day in the 
USA, and no one
knows how things will play out in the next few months. In 
the midst of so much change in the world, we are grateful 
that the Lord is always
the same, continually expressing His love to us. He still has 
full authority over everything He has created whether 
acknowledged or not. We
are grateful to be able to have a small part in declaring His 
glory among the nations.

When I last wrote, I was on my way to Cambodia, the 
Philippines and Thailand. The three weeks I spent in Asia 
in September were a great
blessing. I was able to visit a family who serves with World 
Partners in Mindanao (Philippines) and see how God is 
using them to multiply
disciples there. In Cambodia, about 75 believers joined me 

for a discipleship workshop designed to help them discover the calling God has given them to fulfill the Great Commission. In Thailand, my 
ministry partner and I visited young professionals that had previously been discipled in his church to see how God is using them now that 
they are scattered in various villages and towns. I also met with many ministry partners in Chiang Mai to encourage them and help them 
progress in the calling God has given them. Thank you for your prayers for this trip.

In October, Angie and I went to Gatlinburg, Tennessee to celebrate our 30th wedding anniversary. We also visited April, Ted, and Eliana in
West Virginia and enjoyed having Emily come to our home during her fall break. Shaun was also able to visit Jacob in Illinois.
Angie is leading a small group for women that meets every other week. She continues to encourage our next door neighbor and ministers
to other women and children. Angie's health has been stable. She is now only taking one medication, and her hemoglobin level is staying
in the normal range. We are grateful for that!

I continue to mentor and advise people who are leading small groups and engaged in personal discipleship here in Indiana. I also have
been helping World Partners and World Ventures develop more effective methodologies to fulfill their missions. Numerous video calls help
me to keep in touch with and coach ministry partners throughout Southeast Asia.

Tonight I fly to Asia again for another ministry trip. Here is my schedule:

November 5-6 - Travel to Thailand
November 7-11 - Ministry in Chiang Mai and Lampang (Thailand)
November 12- 15 - Ministry in Kathmandu, Nepal
November 16-17 - Visiting friends in Bangkok, ministry in Chiang Mai
November 18-23 - Ministry in Nha Trang, Vietnam (and surrounding provinces)
November 24 - Ministry in Chiang Mai
November 25 - Return to the USA

In Chiang Mai, I will participate in a board meeting for a foundation I have helped for many years as well as meet with friends and ministry
partners. I will preach at two churches, one of which we served at for the first decade of our ministry in Chiang Mai. The other is a tribal
church which has asked me to shared at their annual Thanksgiving celebration. Five churches will join together to celebrate God's
goodness. In Lampang, I will be leading a training for disciple-makers, leading a workshop for parents, preaching at a church, and visiting
with people in the community.

In Nepal, I will be meeting with leaders from various Asian nations. We will be learning from and encouraging one another. In Vietnam, I will
be visiting disciple-makers who we have previously trained to see how God is using them. I will also lead a discipleship seminar for people
who want to grow in their understanding of Christ-centered, multi-generational discipleship.

Thank you for your continued prayers and financial support for us. Recently, I met with a friend who told me he prays for Angie and me
every day. What a blessing! Your partnership with us not only encourages us but strengthens us and allows us to continue serving the Lord
in the places He has called us to live and travel to.

If you have anything you would like us to pray for, please send your requests our way. May the Lord strengthen you and give you peace!

Shaun & Angie


